


Section F — Details of nhon-compliance with licence condition

Please use a separate page for each condition with which the licence holder was non-compliant at a time during
the reporting period.

Condition number: 1 Date(s) of non-compliance: 2022 Reporting Period

Details of non-compliance:

The 7 Mile WWTP has an approved production capacity of 24m3/day for a maximum treatment capacity. For the
2022 reporting period (1 January — 31 December 2022) the average daily discharge was 30m3/day.

The facility operated within the licence limits for Q3 and Q4 of 2022. The elevated discharged volumes during Q1
and Q2 of 2022 resulted in an annual average higher than the approved production quantity.

What was the actual (or suspected) environmental impact of the non-compliance?

There was no evidence of adverse environmental impacts associated with the elevated discharge volumes.

Cause (or suspected cause) of non-compliance:

The cause of the increased production capacity is suspected to be as a result of increased personnel on site
following Covid-19 and related travel restrictions.

The 7 Mile WWTP was granted a Part V Licence Amendment in 2019 to upgrade the WWTP to a Biomax facility
treating 24m?3/day. It is evident through our investigations and review of data management that:

- There has been a steady increase in personnel based at offices and workshops serviced by the 7 Mile
WWTP following the easing in Covid-19 travel restrictions;

- There has been a steady increase in production capacity at the WWTP over the last two reporting periods
(1 January — 31 December 2021 and 1 January — 31 December 2022); and

- The WWTP plant has been treating the increased inflow within desired criteria.

Action taken to mitigate any adverse effects of non-compliance and prevent recurrence of the
non-compliance:

Maintenance investigations have commenced to ensure no deficient assets are contributing to increased inflow
into the WWTP (none have been recorded at the time of this report).

The Licence Holder is in the process of gathering and preparing data for submission to DWER for the purposes of
requesting a licence amendment for an increase in production capacity at the 7 Mile WWTP. Investigations will
continue in the current reporting period (1 January — 31 December 2023) and include review of:

- WWTP treatment capacity data to determine trends in inflow; and
- Future planning for the area serviced by the WWTP.

Was this non-compliance reported to the DWER?

[] Yes:
[] Reported to DWER verbally Date:

X No
[] Reported to DWER in writing Date:
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